



Exec Meeting

1965 Room

03/31/25

5:15 PM

- I. Call to Order @ 5:17pm
- II. Roll Call
- III. Recognition of Guest
 - a) Celestine Jeffreys: I am the Clerk
 - b) Ahmed and I am a senior
 - c) Nolan and I am a freshman
 - d) Sawyer and I am a freshman
- IV. Approval of the Minutes
 - a) Motion: Matthew
 - b) Second: Moises
- V. Approval of the Agenda
 - a) Motion: Matthew
 - b) Second: Nathan
 - c) Tanisha: I would like to motion to amend the agenda and remove new business item B because that is not happening anymore
 - Motion: Matthew
 - Seconded: Nathen
 - d) Devan: Can you explain why it's not happening?



- e) Tanisha: not enough time left
- f) Devan: to get the 12-K students but we can still do it
- g) Nathan: I am busy with the other things going on.
- h) Adam: Would there be benefited to discussed for the end of the year events and partnering with them
- i) Devan: I can
- j) Tanisha: you must motion it down
- k) Karima: all in favor of taking out of new business say I have the conversation say Nah. We will keep it.

VI. Reports

a) President:

- Karime: We had a Faculty Senate meeting, and we discussed a statement about everything going on with in the country. They were told to reach out to the MRC and the pride center, and they said not to send it out. I gave my report and got no questions. I did good. We met with the chancellor on Friday to discuss what's going on with the campus and in the state. We have an election tomorrow. If you see anything weird by the Kress let me know. I have a UC meeting this week and it will be interesting. SGA election will be going on next week.

b) Vice President:

- Tanisha: I was at the meeting with the chancellor we talked about some things. I have been working on my transition binder. I attended D-day and it was



interesting. I have been working on the issue with the people asking students to sign a petition and I will be sitting in the Kress all day.

c) Speaker of the Senate:

- Lorendy: we had a long and fun and interesting D-day. I have been working on the agenda for the next senate meeting. I am hoping to have someone volunteering around campus. We had a leadership meeting on Friday. I will continue to work on my transition binder for next year.

d) SUFAC:

- Lucas: I was at D-day for 8 hours on Saturday. We are meeting with the chancellors and other people tomorrow. We approved some contingencies and sending emails to orgs.

e) Location Campuses:

- Caden: I talked with Manitowoc and the water issue like I talked about last time and they seem to be talking to see who will fix it. I also talked to the building services in Sheboygan, and they will not be able to bring the theater and gym building up to code and won't be able to bring it up to code as it could take 2 years. They will not be able to use the theater or gym. I also recently got an email from the chancellor today that the admin is going to keep moving on with the CP organization is still going to be going on. We have had a Faculty Senate this past week and the Chancellor has announced when the public will hear about the partnership with the Lakeland and UWGB. Sounds like the nursing program will



be down from 5 years to 4 years.

f) Advisors:

- Adam: I am on the email that Caden is talking about and even though it not the outcome this was not a win, and it goes for advocating for the students and it may not have been the outcome that we all wanted. Position will end on May 4th. As are last Senat meeting will be May 5th. Execs have a little over the month in your position for SGA. Your transition binder will be going back. Also, for execs you received the pass the gavel and except it and complies the survey. It's for the outgoing administrative and the incoming administrative. I would like to announce on Tuesday May 6th there is an org leader. We love to announce the org awards. They are due 4/14/2025 by midnight. Org of the year, org new year, outstanding leader, mentor leader, FSL pillar. If you Register to go will receive a pin. I am having some reposting with RHAA as they have not had student apart of RHAA. I have been just awarded they are plans to revision RHAA, but I am not sure what that is going to look like. I am meeting with them this Thursday to see what it is about. RHAA is a legislative that is under SGA for housing. I hope to get more of an understanding about it.
- Nathan: How do they implement students into RHAA?
- Adam: So RHAA is like a student Senate but for housing. In the past they have had different people represented. This is to help implement rules for housing. I am not sure what the revision looks like for RHAA. If they still plan to do the legislation stuff or if that give SGA to do housing things.



VII. New Business

a) City Clerk – Celestine Jeffreys:

- How do you find out about candidates. The last one they had on the school board they. Local newspapers and I have had about the two people running for the supreme court. If you live off campus you have to give us sometime of bill for it. Proving yor resinties is. Prove of idetiites is what you use for the State idea and State identities. You can use the passport to get a ballot but not the profe of address. If you have the building, you have to reregister. Then we need you to be patient and it is going to be a busy day. We have a lot of absentee ballet. Tomorrow is going to be busy. We all know when people eat, in class. Do you all know where to vote? Kress center. You will either be outside or inside. 100 feet you cannot convise people how to vote. With it being a public campus if someone is bothring you need to call the police and they will do what they will and than let me know.
- Moises: Are there any common misacts from voting at the kress
- Celestine: yes, people over vote. Most mastices that are wrong are on the registes. Make sure you put the Campus box.
- Sawyer: how many people voted so far mail in ballot and early voting
- Celesting: right know 94 hundred absentee application this is a mail in ballet or in person absentee, people over seas, and people in assisted living/nursing homes. E are about 84% returned. I expect more to come in tommrow. I think we will be 79,000 out of 95,000 that sent out.
- Sawyer: how are they counted?



- Celesting: when you go to the pull its counted, before we can open it. They have to read the number. For absentee we have a certificate. Event before we open it when have to make sure it has everything, than they are given a number and put into the poll book. From 7-5 we were reding everything and than opening it up.
- Caden: turn out
- Celesting: 58,000 registered voters in. 50-100 new registered voter mines 2,500-5,000 new voters. For ballets I actually ordered more and 35,000. April 2016 presidential elections 34,000 ballet. In November 47,000. April 23. 35,000 ballots total.
- Tanisha: what would the path be for any considers resolved?
- C: talk to the chefe imspectors. Ward 1 and 2. if it is inside the walls of the Kress. Outside the walls of the Kress UWGB police. Then you need to call UWGB Police and have students reach out to me right away. I can make a report uwgpd. I am here from 7am to 8pm. If you feel like your not save call the police or call the towns police. Voter intimidation is harder to prove. If it
- Sawyer: DO you have a more effect way to count it?
- C: We cannot count it tell the day to vote. Earling voting.

b) End of the year celebration discussion

- Devan and Nathan
 1. Adam: This came up last week. This didn't seem like something we could do. What if we utilize. Meeting with leadership. Friday May 9th and Saturday



during the day. If SGA would like to be apart of it. Bring interacting with it.

We could bring a portion. 1700 that we can use.

2. Devan: We could get it done if we wanted to k-5 and there are rules for WIAA rules for middle and high school. The idea of making it into a field day for UWGB students and integrating for SACC. Bring in pie and athlete and have the chancellor, adam, and the student body president.
3. Karime: THERE IS A LINE!!!
4. Devan: Dunk tank, get the chancellor in the
5. Nathan: New academic year
6. Adam: Public schools
7. Devan: I want to do it this year and I will not be a part of the school.
8. Nathan: Something be done on the 9th?
9. Adam: Finals weekend Friday is in the evening that leads into the firework and , Saturday is the daytime events.
10. Devan: How many people will be here in the weekend?
11. Adam: Events should be 250-300.
12. Devan: Do we have data for the end of the year celebration.
13. Adam: People making the hike to it. Bring in commuter students
14. Shaun: Manitowoc and Sheboygan are in talk with Dr, Crim and there's a plane to get us up to green bay for the fireworks.
15. Karime: thank you for letting me know. That is exciting. I love the idea of this I just don't think we have the time to do this.



16. Nathan: Do you plan just for the fireworks or everything?
17. Shaun: we are still planning this. The bus would be paid for by someone.
- The plane is to serve food or gather there and then at 6pm depart at She and
than pick us Manitowish up than 100% sure.
18. Nathan: could you come earlier, and I can see a smaller field day for location
19. Shaun: we can talk to Dr. Crim about it.
20. Nathan: 2 or 3 hours.
21. Adam: 8 to 8:45 to the fireworks.
22. Nathan: if they get here 6-6:30 we could set something up.
23. Shaun: yes I will talk to Dr. Crim.
24. Nathan: I feel like that is a good plan. They can enjoy it
25. Karime: it happens Friday or Saturday?
26. Nathan: It can happen Friday. They can enjoy the campus
27. Karime: Can we do something in Phoenix Park?
28. Adam: having something in phoenix park
29. Devan: what is happening at the Shorewood center?
30. Adam: I am not sure about everything going on.
31. Ethan: Time of event?
32. Adam: 3pm start time.
33. Nathan: Sounds like location campus is coming for it all and just the
fireworks.
34. Ethan: Location campus gets here early 4 or 5 they can enjoy everything



35. Devan: its a decent time. We have a field day.
36. Nathan: want me to talk with Dough?
37. Karime: do we like this idea? Give me a thumbs up, down, or Sidways.
38. Caden: I like the location campus coming. Having them all come together is a good idea.
39. Lucas: what would they do?
40. Nathan: Just because it sounds hade It will work. All you need is a football or volleyball. It doesn't have to be crazy.
41. Moises: Experience in programing how long would of taken
42. Karime: should have started planning last semester
43. Lorendy: If we do this everyone needs to help
44. Caden: with location campus it will have to be a big thing and it will be very hard to get involved. Advertising it will not be hard. I love that all campuses come together.
45. Shaun: The involvement was low and we didn't have good advertisement. Manitowoc Alex did good at it. It's going to be hard to get involvement for location campus to make it a big event.
46. Ethan: in general, do location campus enjoy doing?
47. Karime: You need to have the advertisement and talk about the events. New administration will be voted in by then and we will have a conversation with them. The new administration can plan this.
48. Ethan: In general what to the location campus like to do?



49. Caden: small events like snack and craft, movie nights, bingo, Multicultural, karaoke, Dress to Empress, easter Ege hunt and end of year bash.
50. Karime: hiding golden coins, easter eggs, movie nigh spider mind
homecoming because we had a food truck, bring food than people will come.
51. Caden: they have to have food. Things work differently on the location
campus. SGA is campus meeting programs.
52. Nathan: It will be difficult. Having a meet or great of the new administration.
Make and
53. Tanisha: if you want to do this it should have been planned a long time ago.
If this goes bad, then it looks bad on SGA. With this being a month away.
Karime and I have to do all of the back end. I don't have time to do this.
54. Ethan: I think a cookout with it. In general, a lot of the events on campus
are rushed and they are successful. I cannot think of an event that has not
been planned in a month.
55. Tanisha: I will not be doing this.
56. Nathan: how many people do you think will come? Caden and Shaun
57. Caden/Shawn: 20 from each campus. I am not sure about 40 people. This
was at the end of February meeting. I think Manitock could but not
Sheboygan.
58. Moises: Another idea OLA is meeting and that will be new administration.
We can help with SGA.
59. Nathan: is it to shift from Friday to Monday?



60. Moises: Friday unless it falls threw than Monday.

61. Caden: What is you professional from each campus?

62. Karime: Manitowoc 15 or 20 and Sheboygan 3 or 5. We do the small things.

This needs to be planned within the next week.

63. Nathan: If we get this in by the week.

64. Tanisha: I do not have time to be doing this.

65. Nathan: If this is something that we need to do then we can all come together and help.

66. Tanisha: Get it planned and give it to us.

67. Canden: I remember the meeting. It hasn't been brought up around the Sheboygan meeting. No one has reached out to Alex. You guys can come to are meeting on Friday.

68. Karime: We have it planned to go to the Sheboygan and manitowoc visiting. We are okay with something small.

VIII. Standing Committee Reports

a) Academic Affairs

b) Arts and Performance

- Ethan: I talked with Kelly today and we its been a short meeting. We talked about event and right know a big one is 15 minutes is to plan a merrior. Thr art president reached out and said a professor does it. Thursday at 5pm we are having a meeting to get ideam and to get it approved by the end of the year.
- Lucase: Where will it be?



- Ethan: between rose and wood. \$100 a gallon. When I mapped it out it will be \$3,000-\$5000.

c) Environmental Affairs

d) Equity and Diversity

- Radwa: last week she wasn't feeling well. She handed out nonpartisan voting. Please go vote tomorrow.

e) Health and Safety

- Devan: the wellness center is trying to plane out something for the will send home STD and HIV thought the health building. They plan on doing the what were you wearing is goig on again this year. K-pop Zumba on the 8th. Who done it when well. This Friday is another who done it.

f) Intergovernmental Affairs

- Moises: last Wednesday I had a meeting with 13.10. The UW system owns it. We talked about the finquend asked questions 13.10 gives. We elected. It will be on may 7th. Also last week Wednesday I attended FS about the statement that didn't pass. I went with Tanisha and Karime to talk with the chancellor. Tonight is the last meeting for constitutional revies. We are only goanna have 2 Senat meeting. This week I am a part of the health and safety meeting. Arts and performance Had their meeting. This Friday an than and I will be sitting with gail and talking with them

g) Recreation and Athletics

- Nathan: today I talked with adman about the city. Post draft. I sent out my feeding. Speaking about them. Donuts and dogs name change. I send out my emails to the



humanicides. Donut and dog treat. It's for the 6th. We will also be doing donut during the finals.

- Moises: April or may
- Nathan: may.

h) Union and Dining

IX. Comments, Questions, or Concerns

- a) Caden: How do you feel about the SGA coming to the next execs meeting?
- b) Tanisha: We will feed them.
- c) Matthew: any supplies to be ordered by next week so it will be in on time. If you get it in by Friday. it will be on the agenda.

X. Announcements:

- a) Ethan: I had a committee meeting. Thank you, Karime, Moises, and Kendra for coming. We have a reader series focusing on the LGBTQ+ community. I am excited to have the big fish in concert next semester. This will happen in October.
- b) Tanisha: if you are on execs your transition binders are due on April 14th.
- c) Ethan: everyone or just the people leaving?
- d) Tanisha: Everyone. You don't know if you will get your job back. If you do not hand it in its 25% of your pay is taken away
- e) Devan: Student show choir. Champion, Wi-Fi, widfie conducts.

XI. Adjournment:

- a) Motion: Nathan
- b) Second: Moises



c) @ 6:59pm